15 may 2015

To Whom it May Concern:

I highly recommend BRADLEY WILEMSE as a Camera Operator and 2nd Unit DOP.

[bookmark: _GoBack]I have been the 2nd Unit DOP for the “Power Ranger” TV series for the 2013 and 2015 seasons in Auckland. Bradley became the 1st AC for me during the 2nd half of the 2013 season and showed himself to be experienced, hardworking, an excellent organiser and a damn good focus puller. He is cheerful and always able to work with the team.
During that period we had several occasions when we required two cameras and I took the opportunity to bump Bradley up to Operator. He performed flawlessly, catching the action, operating smoothly and definitively, able to describe any problems quickly and surely.
After those positive experiences when I have needed to take days off-set to prep during the 2015 season I recommended Bradley to replace me as 2nd Unit DOP. Understand, 2nd Unit on “Rangers” is not an insert/pick-up Unit. We do complete scenes: Action, drama with the lead actors, practical interiors, sets and exteriors.
Once again, I have been extremely pleased with Bradley’s ability. His composition, lighting, and operating are excellent. He also leads the crew well, with calmness and confidence, and works smoothly with the Directors (I couldn’t help but peek in, the first few times he took over for me).
If you have any questions about Bradley please contact me directly, I would be happy to respond ASAP!
Sincerely,
Sean Mclin
Director of Photography
seanmclin1@gmail.com

            
 
